
  
Gathering:                                   Communion: 
   All Are Welcome 415                                           I Am the Bread of Life 364  
                                                                                   Be Not Afraid 432 
Psalm:  85                                                              Spirit and Grace 347 
   Show Us Your Kindness, O God 
Preparation:                                                 Sending Forth: 
   How Lovely is Your Dwelling Place 686        Go Make a Difference 500 

                          Mass Today—110                      Offertory Helpers– Last Names   Q—Z 
 

Weekend Masses—Saturday—5pm & Sunday—9am & 10:45am  
Weekday Masses—Daily Mass Monday through Friday—8:15am 

PARISH CONTACTS 
Pastor—Father Donald Staib,—919-387-3648, donfs22@aol.com 

Deacon—Joseph LaPierre, 919 -219-5217,  deaconjoe1931@gmail.com 
School Principal—Bob Cadran, 919-657-4800 ext. 7294, bcadran@stmm.me 

Parish Office—Deb Prewitt,919-657-4800 ext. 7281, prewitt@stmm.net  
Parish Bookkeeper—Ann Cadran, 919-657-4800 ext. 7282, acadran@stmm.net 

ReflectioReflectionn    
Jesus recognizes how important it is for humans to have partners.  He sends the 12 out two by two.  These disci-

ples are not lone wolves.  They travel with one another for mutual support, which will likely form a bond of friend-

ship if it were not there already. 

 

Being called to be in a relationship with Jesus is to be also in a relationship with other disciples.  None of us is on 

this path alone and thank God for that. 

 

The Christian life can never be a ‘Jesus and me’ relationship.  It always, and by necessity, involves other Chris-

tians – and other people. 

 

Who travels with us two by two?  This might be a good day to thank those who do. 
 

 

15th Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 
July 15, 2018 



                                             
 

   

   

    IIIIIIIIMPORTANTMPORTANTMPORTANTMPORTANTMPORTANTMPORTANTMPORTANTMPORTANT    

PPPPARISHARISHARISHARISH    DDDDATESATESATESATES    

 
Mass Intentions 

 
July 14—5pm—Parishioners of StMM 

July 15—9am—Joseph Specht—Martin & Theresa Parrish 
July 15—10:45am—Margaret Ann Blum—Bill & Colleen Allen 

July 17—8:15am—Robert Becker, Sr.—Roscoe Family 

 
 

    For Mass Intentions/Mass Cards—Call the Parish Office 

 

****************************************** 
SACRAMENTS  

BAPTISMS – See the Guidelines on the Website – then email the Pastor.  
First time parents must attend a baptism class [a good time is during the 9 
months prior to birth.]  Baptisms are usually, not always, at 10am on Satur-
days or at weekend Masses. 
 
CONFESSIONS – Always check the Pastor’s Paragraph in the weekly 
Bulletin or our E-News mailed on Fridays.  Confessions are usually, but 
not every week, at 10:30am on Saturdays in the Church.  
 
WEDDINGS – See the Guidelines on the Website – then email the Pastor. 

 

****************************************** 
 FINANCIAL MATTERS 

OUR NEW CHURCH – We have the obligation to make large monthly 
payments for 15 years for the construction of the church.  In addition we 
are challenged to respond to new parish endeavors in all our parish pro-
grams.  We are grateful to those who help us in the weekly Offertory for 
regular expenses and in the monthly white envelope for debt payments for 
the church.  
 

     
July 
        14—CPO—Baby Item Drive 
        15—CPO—Baby Item Drive 
        21—Men’s Conference—10am—Activity Building 
        30—Mass & Mission 
        31—Mass & Mission 
 
August 
          1—Mass & Mission 
          2—Mass & Mission 
          3—Mass & Mission 
        13—Parish Council—7pm– Church Room 1 
          
     
 Deadline for Bulletin submission is the Wednesday Morning prior to 
the weekend of publication (Send bulletin requests to info@stmm.net)  

 
 

            PPPPASTORASTORASTORASTOR’’’’SSSS    PPPPARAGRAPHARAGRAPHARAGRAPHARAGRAPH 

 

My Dear Friends, 
 
Happy First Anniversary to us!  Our church was dedicated on Saturday July 15, 2017.  In honor of our anniversary 
we light the 4 Dedication candles on the east wall.  Many thanks to our Parish Council who have prepared for this 
day by creating visuals of the construction and by providing refreshments for us after the Masses 
 
Next weekend we will have our annual visit by a representative of church Missions.  The person coming this year is Mr. Paul Wilkes, who is an 
author and resident of Wilmington, NC.  He will speak on behalf of Homes of Hope India, an orphanage he visits and supports.  You can find 
more information about Homes of Hope India here:  https://www.homeofhopeindia.org/about-us/ 
 
Some words of Father Jude Siciliano about our Gospel today: 
It is not just the ordained who are given the missionary task of going forth to preach. By our baptism all of us are called to be prophets. We have 
been given the authority over evil spirits: racism, poverty, addiction, religious intolerance, etc. We can be assured that Jesus has given us suffi-
cient authority to overcome these evils. Shall we go out and draw from that authority we have? 
 
CONFESSIONS: On Saturday July 21 and 28 there will be Confessions at 10:30  
[Not on July 14]             
    

           Father Donald Staib 



All Program Families the Religious Education Office is now operat-
ing on a summer schedule. Telephone messages will be answered 
on Wednesdays  between 10am-2pm. Please use the email contact 
usischon@stmm.net for all daily communication Monday-Friday. 
 
2018-2019 Elementary Program Registration for Returning Fami-
lies & New Families will be available on www.stmm.church the week 
of May 20th. Registration will run until Aug. 31st. Our programs begin  
the week of Sept. 23rd. Please note in registering in May & June your 
instructional materials fee will be held until the new fiscal year begins 
on July 1, 2018.  All forms will be updated on www.stmm.church the 
week of May 20 as well. To access the religious education page en-
ter www.stmm.church / Select Religious Education / Select Elemen-
tary. You will see links to specific information. 
 
Volunteer Catechists are always needed each catechetical year. 
Joining this ministry is a great way to meet other people.  Require-
ments are minimal. You need to be a baptized Catholic in good 
standing with the Church. You need to Level C approved in our Safe 
Environment procedure. You need to be willing to give 75 minutes a 
week to a specific grade. Please give it some thought. The more 
volunteers…the smaller the classes…which is a plus for everyone! 

Our Catechesis of the Good Shepherd Program is a Montessori 
based catechetical program offered in levels of mixed grade groups. 
Each session is capped at 10 students/class. Students must be age 
appropriate by Aug. 31st. Level I for 3’s/ PK/K is offered on Sun. from 
8:45-10am OR 10:30-11:45am. Level II for grades 1/2/3 is offered on 
Sun. from 12-1:15pm as well as Tues. from 5-6:15pm. Level III for 
grades 4/5 is offered on Wed. from 5-6:15pm. Level II is required for 
Level III. Sessions take place in the Atrium (old chapel) in the Activi-
ties Building. Program runs from late Sept. through late April/early 
May depending on the Feast of Pentecost each liturgical year. Regis-
tration opens in June & runs through Aug. 31st each year. For more 
info about this second religious education program please visit 

www.stmm.church. Select Religious Education. 
 
Parish Families with 1st Graders in 2018-2019!! – First Reconcilia-
tion & First Eucharist are typically received in 2nd Grade. It is a two-
year preparation.  Kindergarten is optional & does not meet sacra-
ment requirements. Grade 1 is required for Grade 2. If your child is 
starting 1st Grade in 2018-2019 then you need to register for class 
instruction with the parish in our Traditional Rel. Ed Elementary Pro-
gram. A Catholic baptism is required. Updated information will be 
posted in May 2018 for the new year. Access www.stmm.church. 
Select Religious Education. Select Elementary, Click on informational 
links to get a feel for the days & times class sessions are offered. 
You pick only one session & attend the same session each week. 
 
Direct all questions to Celeste Usischon at Usischon@stmm.net 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

It is hard to believe it has been a whole year!  Please join us 
for refreshments after each mass this weekend (July 14-15) to 
mark the First Anniversary of our beautiful new church build-
ing.  
   
Sponsored by the Parish Council 

 
Registration for the 2018-2019 school year/Confirmation 
2019 went live ONLINE July 1st at www.stmm.net. 
 

 

High School Beach Retreat is sold out!  -  Please contact 
Liz Sams at liz.sams@gmail.com to be put on the waitlist.  

 
 

DAWG's: OPEN TO RISING 9th GRADERS OVER THE 
SUMMER!!  Led by Danny Fitzpatrick & a team of college 
guys, DAWG's is for guys in HS who desire healthy brother-
hood in their lives. You don't have to be a member of STMM 
YM to attend. Here you can be yourself, talk about the tough 
topics, share the ups and downs of your HS lives and of course 
just have some fun! DAWG's is scheduled to meet: 6pm-
8:30pm.(come for all or some) For more info please contact 
Danny Fitzpatrick at: dpfitzpa@gmail.com with questions. NEW 
SUMMER DATES  July 25th, August 8th, and August 22nd!  
Follow DAWG's on Instagram: dawgs.stmm.  
 

E Circle IS OPEN TO RISING 9TH GRADERS OVER THE 
SUMMER!!  E CIRCLE is a ministry open to all HS girls who 
desire healthy sisterhood in their lives. You don't have to be a 
member of STMM YM to attend. E Circle is a place for HS 
women where you can be yourself and talk about tough topics, 
share joys & concerns, & have some fun during these crazy 
busy HS years.  Follow E Circle on social media for more up-
dates! Insta: stmm_ecircle  Twitter: STMM E-Circle. Snap: e-
circle. E Circle is led by Leah Beavers & Claire Fitzpatrick.  
July 18th—DAWGS/E-Circle cook out at our house.  Contact 
Clarie at fitzpatrickcv@gmail.com for address.  July 31st and 
August 15th  
 

 
Questions regarding the EDGE & ASP—Janine McGann  

janine.mcgann@gmail.com 919-357-2611 
 

Questions regarding Apostello, The Way, & Confirmation— 
 Liz Sams at liz.sams@gmail.com, 919-349-5030 

  

Catechetical CornerCatechetical Corner  

Youth MinistryYouth Ministry  

One Year in Our New 

Church   



Our RCIA process is now completed for the 2017-2018 cate-
chetical year. New Inquiry Sessions for the 2018-2019 Process 
are set for Mon, Aug 20th  & Mon, Aug 27th  from 7:30-8:30pm 
in Room 4/Church Building. Please use the entrance behind 
the statue of Jonah. If you are interested in the process you 
need to attend only one of the Inquiry Sessions.  We will begin 
again on Mon, Sept 10th from 7:30-9pm each week.  Ques-

tions please contact Celeste at usischon@stmm.net. 

Men's Conference hosted by StMM— 
Attention All Men 16 years and older!  We’ve 
got an incredible day for you!  We are excited to 
announce that StMM is hosting a Men's Confer-
ence, "Man Fully Alive" on Sat, July 21st from 

10am-4pm. Tickets cost $35, includes lunch, and can be pur-
chased here: http://thetentengroup.com/event-dates. This con-
ference is being led by some fantastic male speakers & lead-
ers: Joe Farris, Chris Benzinger, & Dom Quaglia. You can visit 
their website at thetentengroup.com. The bravest thing you can 
do is ask yourself, 'What would my life look like if I was fully 
alive? 

 
Did you know STMM has a subscription to 
FORMED? FORMED is an online resources filled 
with thousands of videos programs, movies, 
eBooks, and audios. To enjoy this fantastic re-

sources all you have to do is go to their website and create an 
account using our parish code. Go to www.formed.org and 
click on "Enter Code" and enter our parish code: ff3f1. They 
website will direct you from there & you'll have access to some 
g r e a t  r e s o u r c e s  t o  e n j o y  a t  h o m e ! 

 
Baby Drive Comes to St. Mary Mag-
dalene parish   Did you know that 
Catholic Parish Outreach food pantry 
gave a week’s worth of groceries to 

an average of 8,700 people / month in 2017?  We also distrib-
ute baby items (including formula, baby food, diapers and 
clothes Newborn up to 6T). We currently desperately in need 
of boys clothing 3-6T.   On July 7th and 8th volunteers will be 
handing out grocery bags with an attached shopping 
list.  Please help CPO serve the less fortunate in our communi-
ty by taking a bag and returning it on July 14th and 15th.  If you 
have any questions or would like to help with this project, 
please email Kelly Rappl at krappl@nc.rr.com  or Kathy Bar-
nack at kbarnack@nc.rr.com 
 
Prayer Line—miriambeck24@gmail.com, 919-924-1413. 

At the weekend liturgies, 
July 21-22, StMM will have 
the opportunity to hear 

about the work being done by the heroic Franciscan Clarist 
sisters among the poorest of the poor in India.  It is work that 
can only be realized through the generosity of laypeople like 
us.  We will learn of the critical need for a new orphanage at 
Alphonsa Home in Bongaigaon, Assam, India.  The sisters are 
praying to build a home for 75 orphaned and disabled girls who 
are now crammed into classrooms, as there is no other place 
for them.  The girls have lived in terrible poverty and have been 
marginalized by society.  But now in the loving care of the 
Franciscan Clarist sisters, they will have a safe, stable life.  
They will go to school; they will receive proper medication, 
treatment, and nutritious food.  You can find more about the 
inspired work of the sisters on the website 
www.homesofhopeindia.org or in the brochure that will be 
handed out at weekend liturgies.  Each $3,000 we raise will be 
memorialized with the name of our parish on a stepping stone 
that will lead to the new building in Bongaigaon.  The sisters 
and girls will pray those stones – much like a rosary-- for us 
each day.  Contact:  Paul Wilkes 910-815-0694 or paul-
wilkes1234@gmail.com 

 
As you consider your offertory/pledge giving, we 
remind you that we offer Electronic Giving as a 
way to automate your contributions.  It is conven-
ient for you and provides much-need consistency 

for the parish.  Collection basket contributions can fluctuate 
significantly from week to week, especially in the summer, but 
when contributions are automated, the church receives funds 
on a steady basis.   Electronic giving helps us forecast, with 
confidence, the level of financial support our parish receives in 
the year ahead.  Forms are available  in the Narthex or email 
info@stmm.net and a form will be emailed to you. 
 

Now is the perfect time to become a registered 
parishioner of St. Mary Magdalene!   You can 
pick up a parish registration form in the Narthex or 
email info@stmm.net and registration form will be 

emailed to you.  The easiest way to return the form is to drop it 
in the collection basket when you come for Mass.  Once you 
are registered you will receive a Welcome Packet in the mail 
and will be added to the Email Distribution list to receive our 
‘almost’ every week E-News!   

 

Do you receive Father Staib’s E-News?  If not, 
let us add or update your email address in the 
StMM directory for online communication.  Email 
info@stmm.net and we can add or update our 

Email distribution list.   
 
Live stream StMM’s 10:45am Mass at:  https://
www.youtube.com/channel/UC7wpkWA5NgzXgQgmIxtNRZA?
view_as=subscriber or Search YouTube for ‘STMM CHURCH 
LIVE.’ 

Today’s AnnouncementsToday’s Announcements 

                      RCIA RCIA  



 
 

 

 Pray the Rosary for Life at 10:10am on the 
2nd Sunday of the month in the Chapel.  Our 
next Rosary for Life is Sunday, August 12th.  It 
is a beautiful way to start the day whether you 

come before Mass or stay after.  Prayer sheets are provided and 
families with children are welcome.  

 
Fetal Development of Abigail—I’m getting a little baby 
fat under my skin.  My heart is pumping as much as 6 
gallons a day at a rate about double my mom’s.  I can 
swim and kick and do somersaults!  I’m the same size as 

my placenta now.  I’m not a lightweight anymore – I weigh almost six 
ounces and I am about three inches long.   Mom might be able to 
hear tiny thumps of Abigail’s heartbeat with an external monitor now. 
“Before I formed you in the womb I knew you,” Jer. 1: 5  

 
COURAGE is a prayer and fellowship group that 
assists individuals with same-sex attractions (or 
SSA) to live chaste lives in accordance with the 

teachings of the Catholic Church. Meetings are for men and women 
and strict confidentiality is maintained. For more information email: 
courage.sacred.heart@gmail.com. Or call: 919-289-9489. 

EnCourage is the affiliate support group for parents, friends and 
family members of loved ones with SSA. EnCourage helps members 
to focus on their own spiritual development and offers a supportive 
environment to share information and guidance for maintaining 
healthy relationships with our loved ones. Email encour-
age.sacred.heart@gmail.com.  Or call: 984-221-0730. Strict confi-
dentiality is maintained. 

Abortion is one of the most common procedures in 
the US, experienced by millions of women, many of 
whom are Catholic.   Abortion creates a wound in 
post-abortive women, (and men) resulting in spiritual 

and emotional problems.  The Project Rachel ministry assists women 
and men who have been wounded by abortion to find truth and heal-
ing.  There is a support group beginning in the Triangle area in Au-
gust. If you have experienced an abortion and would like more infor-
mation about the support group, contact Project Rachel at (919) 852-
1021 or email projectrachel@nc.rr.com or  http://projectrachelnc.org/   
Calls and appointments are kept strictly confidential.                       
 
Calling all high school students:  Camp Joshua is a weekend 
summer camp for high school teens which provides pro life education 
and fun times with new friends from all over NC.  Registration is now 
open for two locations/dates:  Morganton, July 19-21; and Fayette-
ville July 26-28.  For more information go to http://ncrtl.org/
campjoshuanc/ or contact Will Moore at wmoore@ncrtl.org.   Thank 
you for supporting life! 

 

 
 

 
High School young men in our parish and around 
the Diocese are invited to participate in the 2018 
Ultimate Seminarian Invitational at the Knights Of 
Columbus Fields on July 27th at 3PM.   Dinner will 
be provided by the Knights of Columbus.  It is a 

fun filled afternoon of athletics and fellowship.  Please RSVP 
by July 23 by emailing: Vocations@raldioc.org 

 
Jesus is asking us to go out two by two and pro-
claim His good news.  Strengthen your relation-
ship, rekindle your romance and renew your sac-
rament. The next Worldwide Marriage Encounter 
weekends are: Aug 3-5 in Chapel Hill and Nov 9-

11 in Atlantic Beach. Early sign up is recommended. For more 
i n fo rma t i o n  v i s i t  ou r  w ebs i t e  a t :  h t t ps : / /
N C M a r r i a g e D i s c o v e r y . o r g  o r  c o n t a c t  u s 
at applications@NCMarriageDiscovery.org or 704-315-2144.  

  
Stress in Your Marriage? – Retrouvaille is 
a program for married couples that feel 
bored, disillusioned, frustrated, or angry in 

their marriage. Some experience coldness. Others experience 
conflict in their relationship. Most don’t know how to change 
the situation. This program has helped many couples experi-
encing such difficulties.  For confidential information or to apply 
to attend the program beginning with a weekend on October 12 
call 800-470-2230 or email: retrouvaillenc@msn.com or visit 
t h e  w e b  s i t e  a t  w w w . r e t r o u v a i l l e . o r g .  

 

CURSILLO 55th ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION 
Sunday, JULY 29th 3pm – Holy Name Cathedral 
Mass with Bishop Luis Rafael Zarama After Mass – 
ULTRA ULTREYA until 7 pm with music and 

food.  Bring your own chairs. Facebook:  Cursillo de Cristian-
dad – Diocese of Raleigh or paulbrantsj@yahoo.com  
 

Attention Catholic Scouts & Venture Crew  
Members! 2019 St. George Trek at Philmont  
The St. George Trek is an 11-day High Adventure 
back-packing experience placed within the context of 
a retreat program dedicated to assisting a scout’s 

awareness of his or her Christian vocation.  You’ll be hiking the 
Sangre de Cristo range of the Rocky Mountains with members 
of other dioceses around the U.S, as well as with priests, reli-
gious men & women, and seminarians experiencing the sacra-
ments and the church’s life of prayer daily. Interested?  Re-
quired “Letters of Interest” are due no later than Sept 15th! 
Find out more at: http://www.dioceseofraleigh.org/offices/
c a t h o l i c - s c o u t i n g / s t - g e o r g e - t r e k 
 

 

Respect Life NewsRespect Life News       Diocesan NewsDiocesan News 



Pitch in for Charity and support Catholic Charities 
of the Diocese of Raleigh by coming to an evening 
of baseball with the Durham Bulls on Friday, July 
27th at 7:05 p.m. A portion of every ticket purchased 

through the Catholic Charities link will support our work! Be 
sure to stay for fireworks after each of the games!  For more 
information, please visit www.CatholicCharitiesRaleigh.org/
PitchIn4Charity or contact Daniel Altenau at (919) 821-9767 or 
at Daniel.Altenau@raldioc.org. 
 

Single/Single Again Ministry – If you are single, 
separated, divorced or widowed person, please join 
us for our 23rd Annual Single/Single Again Beach 
Retreat, August 24-26 at Trinity Retreat Center in 

Salter Path.  It is a weekend of prayer, renewal and relaxation.  
The theme this year is SAY YES 2 YOUR LIFE:  HOW TO 
EXPERIENCE GOD IN YOUR LIFE EVERYDAY.  Our Facilita-
tor is Ms. Sally Orcutt, O.P  For additional information please 
contact Celia Keator at ckeator@nc.rr.com. .  

 
Traveling St. John Vianney Project—We are look-
ing for a few more families to join our ministry. Each 
family takes turns hosting our traveling statue of St 
John Vianney for a month. He is the patron saint of 
priests. While you are hosting, display the statue in 

your home as a visual reminder to pray for our priests and an 
increase in vocations. This is a great way for families to partici-
pate in a ministry together. If you are interested please email 
Megan Brinkley m.brinkley@hotmail.com 
 

New Dates Scheduled! Join NC Catholics 
Volunteer on Saturday, July 28th and 
August 25th as we help repair homes 

damaged by Hurricane Matthew in the Tar River Dean-
ery.  Volunteers from all areas and of all experience levels are 
encouraged to participate! If you have any questions, please 
contact Daniel Altenau at Daniel.Altenau@raldioc.org or a 
(919) 821 - 9767.  Spots are limited so sign up 
n o w !  w w w . C a th o l i c C ha r i t i es R a l e i g h . o rg / N C CV    
 

Join the CPO family—Volunteer! - You are invit-
ed to volunteer at CPO! Volunteers must to be at 
least 9 years old. Because CPO has a ware-
house, all volunteers under 16 years old must be 
accompanied by an adult. You can volunteer one 

time, once a month, once a week, or as frequently as your 
schedule permits. CPO is open Monday through Saturday. 
Volunteers are scheduled from 9:30am to 1:30pm  To sched-
ule your time at CPO, please contact our Volunteer Coordina-
tor by phone at 919- 847-1466 weekdays between 8am & 5pm, 
or by email at cpovol.coordinator@raldioc.org.  
 

Holy Infant Catholic Church in Durham is seeking a part-time 
Next Generation (NXT GEN) Youth Ministry Coordinator. 
The Next Generation (NXT GEN) Youth Ministry Coordinator is 
responsible for the development, organization and administra-
tion of programs for YOUTH (high school students) and 
YOUNG ADULTS to fulfill the catechetical mission of the par-
ish. This includes community building, service opportunities, 
planning and implementing programs and events, and leading 
youth and young adults into deeper life of discipleship. Appli-
cants should have prior youth ministry experience; training in 
youth and young adult ministry or willingness to acquire and 
continue training. To apply, send your resume and letter of 
interest to: Blaine Short, Parish Administra-
tor, BShort@HolyInfantChurch.org. 
 

Birthchoice is seeking volunteers for various positions. There is 
no obligation, just an informational meeting scheduled for 
Tuesday evening July 17th from 7-8pm. Women and men of all 
ages are welcome. If you are interested please call Mona, at 
919-781-5433.  Location:  Birthchoice office, 2304 Wesvill 
Court, Suite 340, Raleigh. 
 

Catholic Charities offers counseling in 
Raleigh & Cary.  Each location has li-
censed clinical social workers who treat 
adults, children, couples and families.  The 

Raleigh Office has a bilingual therapist.  Catholic Charities also 
uses a subsidized fee scale based on income and number in 
the household.  If you have insurance, Catholic Charities will 
file it for you.  To make an appointment, please call 919-790-
8533 (Raleigh) and 919-388-3065 (Cary).  Office hours are 
Monday to Thursday. 
 
For the Deaf and Hard of Hearing Community there is a sign 

language interpreted Mass is celebrated every 8:30am Sunday 

Mass at St. Michaels in Cary.             

 
 

 
 
  

News From Other News From Other   
Organizations  Organizations   



 




